Town of Byron NEWSLETTER



Volume 1, Number 43 Winter 2016

From the Supervisor's Desk

Happy Holiday's! Hope everyone's Thanksgiving was festive! Now let's get ready for Christmas.

To keep you up to date, Water District 6 is complete. Water District 7 is at the comptroller's office for approval. Water District 8 looks very good with overwhelming yes signatures. Districts 9 and 10 are in the

beginning stages with income surveys circulating to see how much grant money we are eligible for.

As you may have heard at the November board meeting, we have passed a bond resolution for a MUCH needed, unsafe, inefficient in energy and size, highway garage. The garage was built in the 1950's and the trucks have gotten much larger since then, making our garage inadequate and unsafe. Last summer the Town formed a committee to work with engineers and architects. After many meetings and brainstorming, it was determined that the most economical solution would be to demolish the existing five South bays and rebuild. There was a public hearing on this subject last month and the engineers and architects answered every question that was brought to them. I understand that a Town resident is forcing a permissive referendum, which means the public will have to vote on this matter. This vote will cost the Town taxpayers thousands of dollars. This Town resident feels that it is better to try to renovate the existing building, even though the engineers have already deemed this not to be practical and not cost effective. The building the committee is proposing is a bare bones box with one overhead crane. Much of the work will be done in house to keep cost down. This building has not been structurally updated in the last 60 years; it has been talked about, but nothing done. How many people can say they still work or live in a building that has not been updated for 60 years? We are grateful for everything our highway men do, and at the end of the day we want them to all go home safely to their family.

Christmas wreaths and lights will be going up soon. Hope everyone has a happy and healthy holiday.

Merry Christmas! And again, please try to attend monthly meetings, which are the second Wednesday of every month at 7:00PM. This is your town.

Respectfully, Peter Yasses, Town Supervisor



Town Clerk

Tax time is right around the corner, and if you do not receive a tax bill by the beginning of January, unless your taxes are escrowed with your mortgage company, please call me right away. Taxes are collected at the Town Hall January 1st through March 31, 2017, and can be paid by cash, check, charge or money order. After March 31st you must contact the Genesee County Treasurer with regard to payment. Taxes paid after January 31st will be assessed a penalty (please see your tax bill for amounts).

Look for directions on how to license your dog online the next time you receive your license renewal in the mail.

Please have a very Merry Christmas, and a safe Happy New Year!

Debra Buck-Leaton, Town Clerk

Highway Superintendent

Hello...I'm hoping everyone had a Happy Thanksgiving and is getting prepared for Christmas. I would like to say thank you to the residents of Byron for using their winter driving skills. I (we) didn't really see any accidents, and none were serious that we are aware of. Please continue to allow yourself extra time to get to where you're going, and please drive at a manageable speed.

Next, I would like to address the issue of the new building proposal. First, ask yourself how many of us are still conducting things the way they were handled 60 years ago. This building is a testament to how well it was built, but it has served its purpose. The initial talks for replacement were started 40 years ago from what I've heard, yet nothing was ever done. A few updates in lighting and heating due to some incentive money from the utility companies, but while the equipment got bigger the "shell" of this building has remained the same, block walled with no insulation and the occasional paint job to make the outside look better. The engineers and architects have studied and restudied the possibilities for rehabbing, but keep coming to the same conclusion, it's just not cost effective to try to use the same building. Nothing is updated to codes and the physical size is just too small. It needs to be removed and replaced. Please feel free to educate yourselves to this situation, and come and view the building now that all the winter equipment is on. Trucks have to be pulled in and out at an angle because the building can't "house"them straight on. Holes have still been punched in the block to make things fit. When we work on a truck usually one or more trucks have to be moved out due to a lack of spacing between trucks. Again, feel free to stop by and look or view the proposal in the Clerk's Office. Borrowing money is as cheap now as it's been, and continuing to wait is only driving the cost up as it has done for the last 40 years. The other concern is for the safety of the Town workers. We've been quite fortunate to this point that there haven't been any incidents, but the more this structure is in use, the greater the chance that something could potentially happen. So again, I ask you how many things are you doing exactly the same even though everything has changed around you in the last 60 years. Please educate yourselves and feel free to stop in the "shop"" or look at the proposal pictures which has current conditions listed.

Thank you for your patience in the winter and Merry Christmas.

Respectfully,

Brian Forsyth



The R.E.D. (Read Every Day) Express is coming to Byron-Bergen

A committee representing the Byron-Bergen School District, the Byron and Bergen Communities, and the Byron-Bergen Library is partnering up with the Richter Family Foundation to bring the Imagination Library to our children. This program was started by Dolly Parton for her own community, and has grown to include every state in the nation, the UK, Canada and Australia. We are seeking funding support for this project from community organizations, businesses, and individuals.

Children from birth to age 5 receive an age appropriate book each month. These books are sent at absolutely no cost to the family, The goal is to excite children about books, and for them to feel the magic books can create by mailing high quality, age-appropriate books directly to their homes.

One hundred percent (100%) of all donations will be used for books and mailing for children residing in the Byron-Bergen School District; no funds are ever used for any other purpose. All parents are required to do is register their child (children) ages birth to 4 years 10 months. Names and addresses will only be used for the purpose of mailing books, and will remain secure.

Any contribution you can make to this program would enable us to share books with our young children, and help prepare them to enjoy and benefit from the gift of books; it will make a positive difference in their lives and enrich our community.

We are excited about this program being part of the lives of our youngest learners, and for you to participate with us through your donation. Please feel free to contact us with any questions or concerns. Registration forms are available at the Byron Town Hall.

Thank you for considering supporting this program.

Byron-Bergen Imagination Library Committee

Nancy Bailey - Librarian - Byon-Bergen Public Library

Anna Marie Barclay, Village of Bergen Mayor, retired teacher (494-1513)

Donna Gerrard - Byron Resident, Mom, Grandmother

Brian Meister - Byron-Bergen Elementary School Principal

Livingston-Genesee Access for Veterans Program

Genesee Valley Rural Preservation Council, Inc. is pleased to announce a new and exciting program - Livingston-Genesee Access for Veterans.

This is a new program to assist disabled permanently certified Veterans with service related disabilities who may need accessibility modifications in their home. The Veteran must reside in a single family home in either Livingston or Genesee County.

Accessibility modifications may include, but are not limited to wheelchair ramps and lifts; roll in showers; non-skid flooring, and much more.

Information and applications may be obtained at the Town Clerk's Office.

Skivvies, Spirits and a Sword Swallower!

On Sunday, November 6th at the Byron Fire Hall the 2nd Annual Spirit and Skivvies Event was held. This unique event was started by Wendy Frongetta who was joined by her husband, Tony and Dawn Anderson in honoring Dawn's son and their good friend, Mikel Anderson. Mikel passed away in 2015 of an accidental drug overdose. Although Mikel struggled with addiction, he was in recovery and he dedicated his life to helping others and those who helped him. Wendy, who knew and loved Mikel wanted to do something in his name to continue his helping spirit by helping those battling addiction, many who are homeless. Wendy approached the shelter, the Kahler House, that Mikel loved in Lockport and asked them how she might help others struggling with the same issues that plagued her friend. In doing so she learned that the first thing that happens when someone enters a shelter is that they are asked to shower and are given new clothes. In every instance their undergarments are tossed out. She learned that most shelters had donated clothes, but were always in need of new undergarments.

Last year Wendy and Tony Frongetta contacted their many friends, who contacted their friends and they gathered at their Byron home for a party of giving. Family, friends and friends of friends got in the spirit of things and happily joined the Frongettas bringing their donated packages of new undies. The result was overflowing baskets with socks, undershirts, bras and skivvies in every color and size. Wendy stressed that not only adults find refuge in homeless shelters, but sadly many families in our area can sometimes find themselves homeless. The plea to gather all sizes of undies was embraced by their friends and the Frongettas proudly donated all the collected skivvies to Lockport Cares, Inc. and the Kahler House.

This year word of Wendy's good deed gathered momentum and other folks jumped in to help. The Byron Fire Hall donated the space so that she could reach out on a bigger scale. Wendy's children Joe and Gina Schelemanow as well as Mikel's mom, Dawn, and sisters, Cassandra Anderson and Rebecca Rosten, donated help on November 2nd.

Wendy shared her goal with Steven Foster and Tim Adams, co-owners of the Red Osier Restaurant and they made the event even more of a party by generously donating many of the needed party items including the great food, and wine. During the event, there was a 50/50 drawing, a silent auction and some vendors set up to show and sell their wares.

Ted Werner, who is both on the board of Lockport Cares, Inc. and the program manager at the Kahler House, spoke of the need to support individuals in our community. Werner mentored Mikel, and he spoke about the organization's mission, "To prepare residents for a productive lifestyle and to help ease the transition back into a healthy life style supported by faith in Christ." In addition, he spoke of Mikel and his important role in helping so many people struggling with addiction.

The multiple clothes baskets over-flowing with undies in every size and color lined one wall and Wendy happily thanked those who attended and donated. The skivvies that were collected on November 2nd will be donated again to Lockport Cares, Inc., the Kahler House, Community Action in Genesee and Orleans counties, area half-way houses, sober-living facilities, battered women's organizations and veteran's organizations in our community. This will be an annual event and Wendy hopes that with plans of next year's 3rd Annual Spirit and Skivvies Event she can help even more people.

For more information or if you would like to donate to this cause, contact Wendy at 585-455-4940.

Genesee County Legislator, Robert Bausch

Following the November elections, there will be some new county officials in January. Last December County Court Judge Robert Noonan retired and Supreme Court judges from Buffalo have been presiding in county court. To replace Judge Noonan, Charles (Chuck) Zambito, currently county attorney, was elected. Chuck was my predecessor on the legislature from District 2 and I have enjoyed working with him as the county attorney. He will be an excellent jurist. Kevin Earl has accepted the position of county attorney

Longtime Sheriff Gary Maha is retiring on December 31st. Bill Sheron, currently the Undersheriff and very dedicated to law enforcement, was elected as the county sheriff. I have worked with Bill while serving on the legislature and he will do an excellent job. Greg Walker will be appointed as the new Undersheriff.

As this is being written, my desk is covered with financial information relative to the 2017 county budget. There is absolutely no good news on that front. Currently the legislature is looking at a 4.5% - 6.5% tax increase. After holding the tax rate steady for a number of years, with a decrease in 2015, it is impossible to continue at the current rate. The budget shortfall is approximately two million dollars. If not for the anticipated sale of the nursing home it would be four million dollars. A number of factors are responsible for this deficit. On the revenue side, limited growth in property values and flat sales tax receipts are the main culprits. But the real problem is expenses.

As discussed in previous newsletters, approximately 80% of county property taxes are allocated to the state's insatiable requirement for mandated services. For 2017 under the NYS "2%" tax cap legislation, Genesee County was only allowed to raise property taxes by 0.6% with no mandate relief as required by this same legislation. In fact, the state mandated salary increase for the district attorney exceeded the amount the county was allowed to increase property taxes without passing override legislation. The county must pass override legislation or take the extreme risk of insolvency.

All of this said, I can assure you that all the legislators take their fiduciary responsibilities seriously and appreciate the impact a tax increase will have on county residents.

In the coming weeks you will be hearing about 911 funding. The issue is not a revenue issue. All residents with land lines and most with cell phones are paying for this service. However, over 50% of the funds raised by the 911 surcharge are being diverted to other programs. The result: 911 services in NYS are sadly obsolete and need updating.

In closing, I would like to wish everyone Merry Christmas and Happy New Year and I look forward to serving District 2 residents in the coming year.

Byron-Bergen Public Library

Happy Holidays! During your holiday rush of activities don't forget to enjoy the many holiday books and movies available at your Library! We have quick cooking books for meals on the go! Make a family tradition by baking cookies from our many cookbooks! Stop by when the children are on vacation for boredom buster books and craft books to inspire their imaginations. Don't forget your audio books and movies for the long car rides to Grandma's house!! Check us out on the web at www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org and check out our on-line catalog.

Continued from previous page ...

Book discussion for December will be on Thursday the 8th at 7:00pm. We are reading <u>One Dress Nine Women</u> by Jane L. Rosen. January we will meet the 12th with the book <u>Secret Wisdom of the Earth</u> by Christopher Scotton. If you're interested in joining the group, stop by and pick up a reserve copy or log on to the catalog at <u>www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org</u> to place your request.

Pre-school story time is at 10:30am on Fridays until December 16th!!! If you are 3-5 years old or are home schooled, join us for a story, related craft and a snack!! January 11th starts our Winter Fun theme for story time. Registration is recommended.

Library's Holiday hours for Holiday weeks:

Tuesday Dec.20nd thru Thursday 22nd 10-12 & 2-8, Friday Dec. 23 10-6, Closed December 24th

December 25th – Merry Christmas! Tuesday Dec. 27th-Thursday 29th 10-12 & 2-8

Friday Dec. 30 10-6, Closed December 31st January 1st, 2017- Happy New Year!

Christmas break at your Library!

*December 22nd at 6:30-Movie Night on the Big Screen with BFG! Join the fun of watching the movie with all your friends and family. Popcorn and a drink to enjoy!

*December 27th at 6pm— The Library is hosting an Xbox Kinect Bowling Tournament.

All ages- Fun for the whole family! Come enjoy some pizza and pop too!

Keep up to date with Library Happenings by liking us on Facebook! We are on Twitter too @byrbg check us out to follow us there! There are more than just books at your Library.

Did Santa bring you an e-reader this year? Are you not sure how to use it? Stop in January 4th between 3pm-6pm to learn how to get digital books and materials free from the Library with a valid library card! The Library provides free book, audio book, comic book, music and movie downloads available from OverDrive and Hoopla at our website www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org.

January 14th is Movie day @ the Library with "Middle School: the Worst Years of My Life" showing at 10:30am! Bring a friend or two and enjoy a movie and some refreshments!

A babysitting workshop on Monday January 30th from 10am to 3pm at the Library. This workshop is recommended for children 11 years old and up. The cost is \$45 with book included. Registration and payment is due by February 17th. Please call 494-1120 for more information.

Have you read the newest bestsellers? Stop by the Library to get your copy to enjoy or reserve your copy on-line of the newest James Patterson, J.D. Robb, and Mary Higgins Clark books. New Audio CD's and Playaways are available too. New children's books arrive weekly! New DVD's monthly!

Order books – down load audio books, e-books and order the newest movies at the Nioga Library system from the comfort of your home!! There are databases; Librarian 24/7, TumbleBook Library, NOVEL list, and many more data base are available to you!! Just go to www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org and you're on your way!

The Library has Roadrunner Internet service available. The Library has copy /fax service for a small cost. Interlibrary loans from any library in the NIOGA Library system at our catalog www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org

If you can't find it, please ask! Stop in soon! For more information on our services or programs, please call the library at 494-1120.

Gillam-Grant Community Center

SILVER SNEAKERS every M, W, F from 9:00-10:00am HOMEWORK HELP for grades K-12 – Monday thru Thursday from 2:30-4:30pm

Drop in MATH TUTORING – Wednesdays from 6:00-8:00pm

Wednesday **PRESCHOOL STORY TIME** – 10:30-11:00am

PIANO LESSONS at Gillam-Grant: Elaine Bezon, retired Byron-Bergen Elementary School teacher will offer half hour piano lessons on Tuesday afternoons. All Skill Levels and ages are welcome! Call the Center to set up for lesson.

Check out our website for Learning Center Programs:

Lego – Make & Take Lego Robotics Club Lego Building Club & Jr. Lego Building Club Drop-in Math Tutoring Art lessons coming soon!

Dec 5th @ **5:30pm** – **SOCIAL SUPPER.** Special Dinner with Flank Steak Roll-ups, Mashed Potatoes, Roasted Brussel Sprouts w/ Bacon Jam, and Christmas Cupcakes. Skomski and Friends will be entertaining us.

Dec 7th @ 6pm – GIRLS NIGHT OUT W/ CRAFTS - Arm Knitting. Learn a new skill while also making a great, but easy Christmas gift!

Dec 7th @ 10am – HEALTHY LIVING Presentation presented by Alzheimer's Association

Dec 8th @ 9am - AARP SAFE DRIVING COURSE. Pre-registration required!

Dec 9th @ 8am - COFFEE WITH THE BPO

Dec 10th – CHRISTMAS MARTIAL ARTS DEMO

Dec 12th @ 11:30am – LUNCH CLUB - Longhorn Steak House

Dec 14th @ 6pm – GIRLS NIGHT OUT W/ CRAFTS - Merry Christmas String Art. Create an amazing decoration for your home!

Dec 16th Holiday Open House from 7:00-9:00pm: Our open house party is open to EVERYONE! Join us for some community CHEER. This complementary event is our way of wishing you...Happy Holidays. Enjoy appetizers, wine tastings, spirits and fun.

Jan 7th – MARTIAL ARTS 10-week session starts!

Jan 10th - TOTAL BODY Fitness Begins!

Jan 17th – FITNESS ROOM Re-Opens, Closes on Dec 21st

Jan 12th - YOGA starts from 4:30-5:30pm: Yoga is designed to increase flexibility, build strength, and melt away tension. All ages & levels welcome! Certified Instructor: Kathy Merrit, RYTI.

Jan 12th - 10-week CLOGGING (Thursdays): Beginner class: 6:00-6:45pm: Requirements: Left and Right feet. Join us to learn the folk art of Clog Dancing. Clogging is a fantastic way to "exercise". Intermediate class: 7:00-7:45pm: New dances and old favorites! Clogging classes are suggested for ages 12 and up. Instructed by Lisa Garino.

Feb 6th – FITNESS WITH NICOLE CUMMINGS begins! A class with a mix of Yoga, Pilates, Interval and Circuit training!

Feb 6th, 7th, 21st, 28th, Mar 7th – TECH CLASSES. Will be running over the basics of Microsoft Programs as well as Social Media such as Twitter, Facebook, and Google.

Feb 7th COOKING CLASSES begin! Keep an eye out for our newsletter or go online to get more info! March 1st - April 19th - BIBLE STUDY @ 10:15am

June 26th - 30th - Maine Trip Sept 1st - 5th - New York City Trip

Sept 15th - 25th - Colorado Spring Trip

Flyers are here! Stop by and pick one up!

Town of Byron Comprehensive Plan Update

The Town of Byron is working on an update of the Town's 1993 Comprehensive Plan. The Comprehensive Plan is a document that guides and controls future growth and development in the community. It looks at the Town's existing conditions and past trends, and sets forth a vision for the future, along with strategies for how to improve conditions in the Town. Under New York State law, the Comprehensive Plan is the primary basis for the Town's zoning. The Plan will also help the Town identify important projects, obtain grant funding, and coordinate with the County, the region and the State.

One of the most important steps in updating the Comprehensive Plan is getting public involvement. We want to be sure the plan reflects the community's vision for Byron's future. The Town will be hosting a public information meeting on Tuesday, January 17th at the South Byron Fire Hall to get your input. The doors will open at 6pm, and the project team will be available for informal questions and discussions. A brief presentation will begin at 7pm, followed by the opportunity to voice your opinion and ask questions. We hope to hear from you about the major issues the Town will face over the next five to ten years. What are your concerns? What are your priorities? What should the Town's priorities be?

Over the course of 2017, there will be additional opportunities to provide input. The Town will be conducting a community values survey. There will also be a second public information meeting later on in the year to summarize initial recommendations for public feedback. Residents interested in getting more information, or providing additional input are encouraged to write or email the following address:

George Squires, Comprehensive Plan Chairman P.O. Box 13 Byron, NY 14422

Email: soilsquire@rochester.rr.com

Byron Hotel & Trailhouse

Hours:

Monday-Tuesday-Wednesday 11 a.m. - 11 p.m. (kitchen 11 a.m. - 10 p.m.)

Thursday-Friday-Saturday 11 a.m. - Midnight (kitchen 11 a.m. - 10 p.m.)

Friday - Dinner Menu Available until 9 p.m.

Seasonally:

Open Sundays Noon - 7 p.m. (kitchen Noon - 6 p.m.) thru February 5th. *Sunday hours will continue if snowmobile trails are open*

Closed Christmas Day and New Years Day. Christmas Eve til 4 p.m.

Take out orders available. Stop in or call us at 548-9992 for a copy of our menu.

Our dining room can seat up to 45, a perfect place for a birthday, shower or luncheon.

Try the bulk carry out menu for occasions where you need a dish to pass, but no time to prepare. (Advance ordering recommended)

Candace Hensel, Owner

From the Historian's Desk

DEATH IN THE KLONDIKE

DREAD MESSENGER CLAIMS A GENESEE COUNTY VICTIM.

Charles Tyler, Who Went From South Byron With the Gillett Party on March 7th, Succumbs to Typhoid Fever After an Illness of Only About a Week.

Death has claimed its first victim among the pilgrims from Genesee county to the Klondike. Charles Tyler, who went from South Byron early last spring, died from typhoid fever in the Sulphur Creek district; about thirty miles from Dawson City, about October 1st. The exact date of death has not yet been learned. The news of his demise was received in Batavia yesterday afternoon. It was imparted in a letter received by Miss Hattie Fox, who lives at F. I. Judd's on State street, from Edward Votry, a Bethany young man who went to the northeastern gold fields last spring. The letter is dated October 3rd and was written at Dawson City.

"I have some very bad news to tell you," Mr. Votry writes. "Charles Tyler, who was one of the Gillett party, is dead. He was a very nice young fellow. He died from typhoid fever and had been sick only a week. We held funeral services at both the cabin and the grave. Edwin Frazer, Bert Menzie and Dr. Guile sang. Another doctor, whose name I do not remember, read from the Bible and offered prayer. H.H. Scott of Batavia, Charles A. Anderson of Elba, John Blair of Byron, Alden Smith of Clifton Springs, Wendell Prentice of Batavia and myself were the bearers. He was buried on claim No. 20 above Sulphur Creek. It is a nice place and in the spring we will make a fence around it and fix it up nicely. We are going to have some photographs taken of it to bring home. The doctor wrote a very nice letter to his mother, but it must be awful for her to read. He had as good as care he could have had at home. Two doctors were with him all of the time and Cleve and Will Gillett and all of the rest of the boys did all that could be done."

Mr. Votry wrote that all the rest of the party were well.

Mr. Tyler, who was 20 years of age, was a son of the late Winfield Tyler of Stafford and a grandson of Warren J. Tyler. He was born in Stafford, where his father died about 12 years ago. His mother, who is a sister of E. J. Gardner of Batavia, married Andrew Vanderhoff of Stafford a few years after her first husband's death and about seven years ago they removed to Maple Rapids, Mich. Since that time Charles had lived a part of the time in Michigan and had spent the balance with relatives in this county.

Young Tyler left for the Klondike on March 7th of this year from South Byron, in company with Cleveland M. and William H. Gillett and John Blair of that place, to all of whom he was distantly related by marriage. There were many people at the Batavia station to see the party pass through and the remark was made by several that Mr. Tyler seemed to be the best fitted of the four to withstand the rigors of the Klondike climate.

He was a fine specimen of manhood and seemed to be in perfect health. Besides his mother he is survived by an older brother, Lester, who lives at Maple Rapids. He was a nephew of A. W. Tyler of Batavia.

The mother of C. M. and W. H. Gillett received a letter from them recently, dated September 15th, stating that all of the Byronites were well at that time.

The Museum has in it's collection CD's Donated by Dennis Gillett of family pictures from the Klondike trip and a picture of Mr. Tyler's grave.

Bob and Beth Wilson, Historians

KIWANIS PANCAKE BREAKFAST

The Byron Kiwanis will be hosting a fundraiser Pancake Breakfast and Chinese Auction on Sunday, December 11th from 8:30 a.m. - noon at the Byron Fire Hall on Rte. 262. Santa will be on-site from 10 a.m. - noon, which is is sponsored by the Byron Ladies Auxiliary. Fun for kids of all ages!! For more information, call Laura Platt 548-2245.

The Town of Byron is an equal opportunity provider and employer

Town	Clerk's	Office	Hours
1 (1)	THE K	1711111111111111111111111111111111111	

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday 9:00 a.m.-12 noon & 1:00 p.m.-4:00 p.m.

Closed on Thursday

Saturday: 9:00 a.m. - 12 noon Phone Number and Extensions:

Town Hall - Highway Garage - Sewer Dept.

585 - 548 - 7123						
Supervisor – Peter Yasses	Ext. 14	Home: 548-7767				
Town Clerk – Debra Buck-Leaton	Ext. 10	Highway Dept Brian Forsyt	h Ext. 11			
Court Clerk - Mollie Avery	Ext. 18	Cell Phone:	615-7713			
Sewer Dept.	Ext. 12	In an Emergency	585-322-0006			
CEO/ZEO – Ken Kuter	Ext. 15	Assessor - Barry Flansburg	Ext. 17	Town		
Justice DiMatteo	343-2770	Town Justice Smith	Ext. 18	Councilman		
Jeff Thompson	851-1469	Councilman Sue Fuller	300-3456			
Councilman Jim Cudney	548-7383	Councilman Fred Klycek	548-9025			